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Around 1974 (when I was 9 years old) my brother, who was 10 
years older, owned a string of muscle cars.  One day he rolled up to our 
house in a 1970 Atoll blue GTO.   I was completely amazed with the way 
it looked and the way it sounded.  It was the first time I had ever seen a 
hood mounted tachometer.  After riding in it I was of course convinced it 
was the fastest car on the planet!  He later sold the car for another, but I 
always remembered it as my favorite.  By the time I purchased my first car 
10 years later, I gave in to more practical forms of transportation, but al-
ways remembered that GTO.  I always loved all muscle cars but owning 
one would have to wait. 

In 2006, when I turned 41, I had decided it was now or never and 
began looking around for a late 60’s/early 70’s muscle car.  It didn’t take 
long before I was only researching GTOs.  After looking at several, I real-
ly liked the look of the hidden headlights which narrowed my search to 
1968 and 1969 models.  I came across a 1969 GTO (a 242 serial) with hid-
den headlights, rear spoiler, and of course a hood mounted tachometer.  Of 
all places it was listed on eBay.  I had never purchased anything on eBay 
and was not going to begin with the purchase of a car.  Instead of entering 
a bid, I called the owner whose number was listed on the eBay ad.  The car 
was located in Kansas – 350 miles away.  After speaking with the owner 
several times, I made an offer that he found acceptable.  My wife and I 
headed to Kansas with a certified check for the agreed amount in hand to 
check it out.  I found the car to be as advertised, and it actually ran strong-
er than I had expected.  I drove the car home without incident with my 
wife following behind. 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE: 

Gateway Pizza Party 1 

The Presidents Scoop 3 

Calendar   10 

GTO Marketplace   11 

GGTOA Info Page   13 

My First Goat 
By Dan Jackson 



THE HOOD SCOOP       2 

 
GTO of the Month 

We enjoyed the car for 2 or 3 years then decided to make some upgrades.  The car was 
far from original (Spectramaster Blue paint, non-original motor, trans, etc.) so I decided that 
custom modifications were not out of the question, and I wanted to enhance performance and 
drivability.   The motor was a Pontiac 400 and ran very strong (and still does today) so I concen-
trated on other areas for improvement.  It already had PS and PB with discs on the front.  The 
overall gearing was pretty low, and it tached around 3800 when running 70 mph.  I swapped the 
TH400 transmission with a 4-speed overdrive California Transmission 200-R.  I also replaced 
the rear axle with a custom Moser 9” Ford (373 gears, narrowed 2”) and disc brakes all set up 
for a GM A-body.  Since the rear brakes were now disc, I replaced the proportioning valve with 
an adjustable one and swapped out the booster and master cylinder.  Doing this caused me to 
custom hand bend all new brake lines, so I went ahead and added a Hurst roll control solenoid 
for a little tire smoking fun.  When the axle went in, I upgraded all of the rear control arms with 
a Dick Miller adjustable four link set up that included QA-1 adjustable shocks.  To improve 
handling up front, I replaced the front A-arms with Global West tubulars set up for coil over 
shocks and installed QA-1 coil overs.  I did all of the work utilizing only a floor jack and 4 jack 
stands in my home garage.  It was quite a challenge but very enjoyable.  The results were awe-
some, and the car now handles great.  I can roll down the interstate at 75 mph at a much more 
reasonable 3200 rpm. 

This car really gave me the GTO fever and lead us to join the Gateway GTO Association 

and GTOAA.  We have added a 1967 coupe (mostly original) and a newer generation 2006 
GTO to the Goat Barn.  My wife and I truly enjoy the club and joining in on the cruises and oth-
er club activities.   
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Presidents Scoop 

The President’s Scoop 
 

By Chris Winslow 
 

It is starting to feel like things are getting back normal.  Maybe not the full up Pre-Covid 
normal, but at least a lot closer normal than they have been the last 2 years. 

One sign is the car shows are starting to come back.  For example the Easter Car Show 
sponsored by the Horseless Carriage Club is on for the first time since 2019.  They are still 
hosting it at the Muny’s upper parking lot.  This event has historically been the kickoff of the 
car season here in St. Louis so seeing it back after a two year absence is a great sign. If you are 
interested in attending that show, please let me know.  They have offered us a deal on registra-
tion, but we must have at least 10 cars to qualify. 

The St. Patrick’s Day Dance at the VFW Hall in Arnold is another great sign.  This was 
one of the last public events I remember attending in 2020 before all the lockdowns began and 
it is back again this year on March 12th.  This is always a fun event and the proceeds go to a 
great cause.  Paula and I are planning to be there.  See the flyer included in this newsletter for 
more details and let Steve Hedrick know if you are planning to attend. 

In addition Gateway’s Club Events Chairman,  Marty Howard, is making plans for our 
annual Pinball Wizard Tournament this spring.   

There is also a special event coming up on March 19th at the Shamrock Motel in Sulli-
van.  Roamin’ Rich Dinkela has purchased the old motel and is restoring it.  On the 19th, he is 
going to be dedicating a new sign that he had commissioned for the motel and Gateway is invit-
ed to attend.  Many of you have donated towards the cost of the new sign already.  If you have 
not yet donated but would like to contribute it is not too late.  Just send your donation to Will or 
bring it to our next meeting on March 3rd at Ginghams.  For those that would like to attend the 
dedication, see the flyer in this newsletter for the details. 

And, of course, if you have not already done so, now is the time to sign up for the 
GTOAA National Convention.  We have a great venue this time and participants will have the 
opportunity to drive the track at Bristol, so don’t miss out on that! 

Finally, it would be great if we could get some new car of the month and technical arti-
cles for the newsletter.  So, if you have not done one recently, now would be an ideal time be-
fore the warm weather gets here. 
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Contact Steve Hedrick for Tickets 
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Gateway GTO Dues for 2022 are $20 and 
are due by the annual Gateway GTO Piz-
za Party. 
 

• Send dues to Will Bowers by mail or pay 
in person at the Next Meeting 

Will’s Address: 
4213 Napa View Lane 
St. Charles, MO 63304 

• In order to Renew with Gateway GTO, 
members must be members in good stand-
ing with GTOAA. 

 
Contact Chris Winslow if 
you have any questions on 
renewing your Gateway 
GTO membership 

Gateway GTO     
Membership Renewal 
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 GTOAA Membership Renewal 
 
 

GTOAA Dues are to be paid directly to 
GTOAA 

 

• Do not send GTOAA dues to Will Bowers.  
Instead renew directly with GTOAA by mail 
or at www.gtoaa.org. 

• All Gateway GTO Members must be 
GTOAA members in good standing. 

• Please contact GTOAA Chapter Representa-
tive Tom Oxler with any questions: 

 
 

Tom Oxler Contact Info: 
Phone: 636-928-5548 
Email: toxler@prodigy.net 
 

mailto:toxler@prodigy.net
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2022 GATEWAY GTO 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
March 
 
 3 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s 
 
 12– St. Patrick’s Day Dance at VFW Hall in Arnold, MO.  See Flyer in this newsletter or 

website for details. 
 
 19 -  Sign Dedication at the Shamrock Hotel in Sullivan, MO.  See Flyer in this newsletter or 

website for details. 
 
April 
 
 7 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s  
 
 17 - Easter Car Show - Details to follow 
 
 
 

 

SEE THE FULL CALENDAR AT WWW.GATEWAYGTO.ORG 
 

Gateway GTO Classifieds 

WANTED 
 
An Enclosed Trailer big enough for hauling a GTO.  
Must be Bumper Hitch Style trailer 
Contact John Johnson 573-473-4928 

http://www.gatewaygto.org/
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126 Afshari Drive 
Florissant, MO 63034 

jfhavens@sbcglobal.net 

(314) 838-5533 
 
 

Jon’s Tri-Power Service 
 
 

 
 
Jon F. Havens 
Owner 
 

13  Shamblin Dr. 
Florissant, MO 63034 

 

(314) 496-7368 
 
 

Jonathan’s Q Jet Service 
 
 

 
 
 
Jonathan Havens 

CLICK HERE FOR GATEWAY GTO APPAREL CLUB STORE 

mailto:jfhavens@sbcglobal.net
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
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GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  

President  Vice President Mo  
Chris Winslow Brian O’Sullivan  
644 Emge Road 2576 Westrick Drive 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 Maryland Heights MO 63043  
636-294-8104 314-225-7240 
chriswinslow@charter.net bosullivan@hunter.com 
Vice President IL.  Treasurer 
Dan Jackson  Will Bowers  
P.O. Box 234  4213 Napa View Lane 
Greenville, IL 62246  St. Charles, MO 63304 

618-664-0437 618-791-3110 
dajalj@gmail.com  wwbdsb@yahoo.com   
Secretary  GTOAA Chapter Rep. 
Amy O’Sullivan  Tom Oxler 
2576 Westrick Drive 450 Muirfield Drive  
Maryland Heights MO 63043  St. Charles, MO 63304 
314-225-7241 636-928-5548 
pooky1891@gmail.com toxler@prodigy.net 
Photo Album Editor  Club Events Chairman  
Laura Kiefer Marty Howard  
70 Keystone Drive  7 Newcastle CT  
Old Monroe, MO 63369  St. Charles MO 63301      
1977kieferla@gmail.com  636-724-8641  
 nycgto@att.net   
Web Newsletter Editor  
Chris Winslow  Chris Winslow  
644 Emge Rd.  644 Emge Rd.  
O’Fallon MO 63366  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-294-8104  636-294-8104  
chriswinslow@charter.net  chriswinslow@charter.net  
Charity Chairman  Photographer  
Bob Blattel  Chris Winslow  
4564 Austin Knoll Court  644 Emge Rd.  
St. Charles MO 63304  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-441-3141  636-294-8104 
bob@blattels.com chriswinslow@charter.net  

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album 

If you have photos of past events or if you take pic-
tures of future events that you think would be good 
for our Photo Album, please send them to the news-
letter editor.  

The Hood Scoop is  published as an informative 
news bulletin to keep our members up to date on 
past,  present,  and future events.  

Advertising is free for members in good standing. 

Advertising rates for non members are:  

$100 – Full page (Color or Black and White) ad in 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$50 – ½ page (Color or Black and White) ad in our 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$25 – Business Card (Color or Black and White) ad 
in our monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, 
your logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link 
to your website from our Related Website Link 
space. 

Advertising Guidelines  

Classified ads are free to members. Classified ads up to 50 
words for non-members are $5.00 per issue.  

Gateway GTO Club Information  

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed in the 
summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all had a com-
mon interest in the Original Muscle Car, the Pontiac GTO.  
As a form of communication we publish a monthly newslet-
ter called “The Hood Scoop”.  The purpose of this newslet-
ter is to keep our members informed of all upcoming activi-
ties as well as providing interesting event coverage. The club 
meets every first Thursday of the month at Gingham’s, 1566 
Country Club Plaza Drive, St. Charles, MO 63303 

The yearly dues for Gateway GTO is $20.  The dues are due 
by the Pizza Party in January.  All Gateway GTO members 
must be a member in good standing with GTOAA.  You are 
allowed to have one associate member.  

The Gateway GTO Association 

 is an official chapter of the  

GTO Association of America 
www.gtoaa.org 

Visit us at 
www.gatewaygto.org or 
www.gatewaygto.com 
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